








































































 37

November 2, 2011, I have been in contact with officials from the Office of Legal 
Policy at the Department of Justice.  On December 9, 2011, I met with officials 
from the White House Counsel’s Office and the Department of Justice in 
Washington, D.C.  On December 19, 2013, the President submitted my 
nomination to the Senate.  On January 6, 2014, the President submitted my 
renomination to the Senate. 

 
b. Has anyone involved in the process of selecting you as a judicial nominee 

discussed with you any currently pending or specific case, legal issue or question 
in a manner that could reasonably be interpreted as seeking any express or 
implied assurances concerning your position on such case, issue, or question?  If 
so, explain fully. 
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